
Graduate Council Meeting
September 27, 2013
205D DEV
Minutes
(approved at 10/25/13 Graduate Council meeting)
Faculty Present:  J. Barry, A. Bostrom, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, J. Engelsma, D. Epple, M. Harris, L. Huang, E. Lioubimtseva, C. Leiras, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, E. Martin, J. Peck, P. Ratliff-Miller, M. Staves
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, S. Soman, J. Stevenson

Elected Student Reps Present: N. Bair

Ex-Officio Students Present: J. Blossfeld, P. Jabaay, A. Kabalyan, K. Senkowski
Guest: A. Hilton
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM. 

	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	
	Motion: J. Peck moved to approve the agenda. A Lowen seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	III. Approval of Minutes – September 6, 2013
	
	Motion: J. Peck moved to approve the minutes of September 6, 2013 with one minor correction. D. Epple seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	IV. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton


	The master of school psychology program is on the UAS agenda this afternoon. M. Luttenton, M. Staves, and J. Stevenson will attend. The New Programs Council will meet next week. M. Staves will attend in M. Luttenton’s absence. There are two graduate pre-proposals to be reviewed. 
	

	V. Inclusion & Equity – A. Hilton 
	A. Hilton from the Division of Inclusion and Equity presented an overview of the division’s purpose and upcoming initiatives. The PowerPoint presentation will be posted on the Graduate Council Blackboard site. A request was made for Institutional Marketing and News & Information Services to provide more photos showing a diverse population of graduate students for use on the OGS website. 
	

	VI. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	Clinical dietetics, the executive MBA program, and medical dosimetry are moving through the curriculum process, and an advanced radiology program is expected to move forward in the future. The Ed.D and Doctor of Public Health are also coming up.
The GCCC is trying a new process for a more efficient review of curriculum logs. The proposals will be uploaded to Google Docs so that GCCC members can review and comment on them prior to the meeting. 

There has been discussion about some health programs cannibalizing others, which is counter to the idea to increase graduate enrollment. Those proposing new programs could present their ideas to the GPDs so that potential problems with overlap can be identified. The unit heads of the programs most affected by the proposals could also attend so they can consider the implications on both their undergraduate and graduate programs. 
	

	VII. Policy Subcommittee Report – M. Luttenton
	Responsibilities and Workload for Faculty Engaged in Graduate Education
The policy was developed in part due to the HLC review that suggested a workload policy related to graduate education should be considered. The current language in Faculty Handbook allows units to decide what workload credit is appropriate for their discipline. The draft policy provides minimum workload credit for thesis, dissertation, and culminating experiences, but college deans have latitude to give more workload credit. It can be applied to service and scholarship as well. After Graduate Council approval, the draft policy will move forward to ECS/UAS.
Incomplete Grade Policy for Thesis and Dissertation 
The GCPC is working to clarify some language in the draft policy because it affects undergraduate policies as well. It will also be reviewed by the APSC. The “I” grade has been used for students who have been incapacitated but they are required to complete their thesis work in the next semester. The “X” grade allows for more time and would be appropriate to give students an extra window of time to complete their work.  
	Motion: J. Peck moved to approve the Graduate Council’s support of the policy Responsibilities and Workload for Faculty Engaged in Graduate Education. S. Choudhuri seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	VIII. GSA Report – P. Jabaay
	GSA finance committee is meeting today. Grad Hub was held on Wednesday and had 15 guests. H. Powsner attended ECS last week Friday to support the proposal for graduate student representation on various faculty committees. The proposal was sent back to Student Senate to remove language that allowed Student Senate to appoint another undergraduate student if graduate students failed to appoint a representative. GSA is now set up on Blackboard so that the GSA can communicate with all graduate students. A video is being created to show at New Graduate Student Orientation that talks about graduate student involvement. 
	

	IX. Old/New Business
	 No old/new business. 
	

	X. Adjournment
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to adjourn. A. Lowen seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:12 AM. 
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